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1 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 

1-4 STCMSID STCMSID - State CMS ID MINIMUM 1 8 

   MAXIMUM 51 2 

5-50 STATENAME STATENAME - State Name  NON-BLANK VALUE 613 

51-58 DISTCMSID DISTCMSID - District CMS ID MINIMUM 1 1 

   MAXIMUM 971 1 

59-69 DISTQEDID DISTQEDID - District QED ID  NON-BLANK VALUE 613 

70-85 DISTWT DISTWT - Analysis Weight for District MINIMUM 1.028014 4 

   MEAN 21.68679  

   MAXIMUM 53.34838 1 
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2 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 

86-89 SAMPSTRA SAMPSTRA - Stratum Variable 11 City-Large 20 

   12 City-Midsize 10 

   13 City-Small 19 

   21 Surburb-Large 101 

   22 Surburb-Midsize 12 

   23 Surburb-Small 10 

   31 Town-Fringe 11 

   32 Town-Distant 47 

   33 Town-Remote 40 

   41 Rural-Fringe 102 

   42 Rural-Distant 147 

   43 Rural-Remote 94 

90-93 HSDPAP HSDPAP- Web - Paper Complete Module 1 Completed by Paper 49 

   2 Completed by Web 564 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 

94-164 RTITLE RTITLE - RESPONDENT TITLE  NON-BLANK VALUE 613 

165-169 HSD1a HSD1a - Student record - Phys hlth hist C Not answered 9 

   1 Yes 513 

   2 No 91 

170-174 HSD1b HSD1b - Student record - Emot/MH hist C Not answered 29 

   1 Yes 270 

   2 No 314 

175-179 HSD1c HSD1c - Student record - TB screening C Not answered 21 

   1 Yes 226 

   2 No 366 

180-184 HSD1d HSD1d - Student record - Other screening records C Not answered 7 

   1 Yes 562 

   2 No 44 

185-189 HSD1e HSD1e - Student record - Meds needs C Not answered 8 

   1 Yes 566 

   2 No 39 
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4 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
190-194 HSD1f HSD1f - Student record - Dietary needs/restrictions C Not answered 15 

   1 Yes 516 

   2 No 82 

195-199 HSD1g HSD1g - Student record - Severe food/other allergies C Not answered 8 

   1 Yes 568 

   2 No 37 

200-204 HSD1h HSD1h - Student record - PA restriction C Not answered 15 

   1 Yes 502 

   2 No 96 

205-209 HSD1i HSD1i - Student record - Asthma action plans C Not answered 10 

   1 Yes 529 

   2 No 74 

210-214 HSD1j HSD1j - Student record - Emergency contact info C Not answered 9 

   1 Yes 578 

   2 No 26 
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5 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
215-219 HSD1k HSD1k - Student record - Authorization for 

emergency tx 
C Not answered 20 

   1 Yes 506 

   2 No 87 

220-224 HSD1l HSD1l - Student record - Ins coverage info C Not answered 27 

   1 Yes 291 

   2 No 295 

225-229 HSD1m HSD1m - Student record - Weight status C Not answered 24 

   1 Yes 245 

   2 No 344 

230-234 HSD1n HSD1n - Student record - Reason for absence C Not answered 21 

   1 Yes 508 

   2 No 84 
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6 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
235-239 HSD2a HSD2a - K/first grade - Hearing screening A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 13 

   1 Yes 475 

   2 No 114 

240-244 HSD2b HSD2b - K/first grade - Vision screening A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 12 

   1 Yes 497 

   2 No 93 

245-249 HSD2c HSD2c - K/first grade - Oral hlth exam A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 18 

   1 Yes 242 

   2 No 342 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
250-254 HSD2d HSD2d - K/first grade - Phys exam A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 16 

   1 Yes 356 

   2 No 230 

255-259 HSD2e HSD2d - K/first grade - Dev exam A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 47 

   1 Yes 385 

   2 No 170 

260-264 HSD3 HSD3 - Student annual flu vaccine C Not answered 8 

   1 Yes 23 

   2 No 582 

265-269 HSD4a HSD4a - K/first grade vaccine - Second measles A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 15 

   1 Yes 554 

   2 No 33 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
270-274 HSD4b HSD4b - K/first grade vaccine - Polio A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 11 

   1 Yes 564 

   2 No 27 

275-279 HSD4c HSD4c - K/first grade vaccine - Pertussis A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 11 

   1 Yes 552 

   2 No 39 

280-284 HSD4d HSD4d - K/first grade vaccine - Tetanus A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 11 

   1 Yes 554 

   2 No 37 
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9 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
285-289 HSD4e HSD4e - K/first grade vaccine - Hepatitis A A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 15 

   1 Yes 225 

   2 No 362 

290-294 HSD4f HSD4f - K/first grade vaccine - Hepatitis B A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 14 

   1 Yes 523 

   2 No 65 

295-299 HSD4g HSD4g - K/first grade vaccine - Chicken pox A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 18 

   1 Yes 497 

   2 No 87 
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10 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
300-304 HSD5 HSD5 - K/first grade student excl w/o req immun A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 17 

   1 Students who have not received the required immunizations 
for entry into kindergarten or first grade are immediately 

excluded from attending classes 

157 

   2 Students who have not received the required immunizations 
for entry into kindergarten or first grade are allowed to attend 

classes for a specified number of days and then excluded 

356 

   3 This district does not have a policy that excludes students 
from attending classes if they have not received the required 

immunizations for entry into kindergarten or first grade 

72 

305-309 HSD6a HSD6a - MS vaccine - Second measles A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 17 

   1 Yes 495 

   2 No 81 

310-314 HSD6b HSD6b - MS vaccine - Hepatitis A A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 23 

   1 Yes 159 

   2 No 411 
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11 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
315-319 HSD6c HSD6c - MS vaccine - Hepatitis B A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 18 

   1 Yes 479 

   2 No 96 

320-324 HSD6d HSD6d - MS vaccine - Chicken pox A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 19 

   1 Yes 435 

   2 No 139 

325-329 HSD6e HSD6e - MS vaccine - Tdap A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 14 

   1 Yes 519 

   2 No 60 
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12 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
330-334 HSD6f HSD6f - MS vaccine - Meningococcal conjugate A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 16 

   1 Yes 273 

   2 No 304 

335-339 HSD6g HSD6g - MS vaccine - HPV A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 15 

   1 Yes 42 

   2 No 536 

340-344 HSD7 HSD7 - MS student excl w/o req immun A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 13 

   1 Students who have not received the required immunizations 
for entry into middle school are immediately excluded from 

attending classes 

157 

   2 Students who have not received the required immunizations 
for entry into middle school are allowed to attend classes for 

a specified number of days and then excluded 

343 

   3 This district does not have a policy that excludes students 
from attending classes if they have not received the required 

immunizations for entry into middle school 

80 
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13 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
345-349 HSD8a HSD8a - HS vaccine - Second measles A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 23 

   1 Yes 433 

   2 No 89 

350-354 HSD8b HSD8b - HS vaccine - Hepatitis A A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 26 

   1 Yes 119 

   2 No 400 

355-359 HSD8c HSD8c - HS vaccine - Hepatitis B A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 23 

   1 Yes 429 

   2 No 93 
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14 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
360-364 HSD8d HSD8d - HS vaccine - Chicken pox A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 26 

   1 Yes 355 

   2 No 164 

365-369 HSD8e HSD8e - HS vaccine - Tdap A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 23 

   1 Yes 440 

   2 No 82 

370-374 HSD8f HSD8f - HS vaccine - Meningococcal conjugate A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 22 

   1 Yes 236 

   2 No 287 
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15 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
375-379 HSD8g HSD8g - HS vaccine - HPV A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 24 

   1 Yes 34 

   2 No 487 

380-384 HSD9 HSD9 - HS student excl w/o req immun A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 24 

   1 Students who have not received the required immunizations 
for entry into high school are immediately excluded from 

attending classes 

128 

   2 Students who have not received the required immunizations 
for entry into high school are allowed to attend classes for a 

specified number of days and then excluded 

300 

   3 This district does not have a policy that excludes students 
from attending classes if they have not received the required 

immunizations for entry into high school 

93 

385-389 HSD10a HSD10a - Immun exempt - Medical C Not answered 14 

   1 Yes 581 

   2 No 18 

390-394 HSD10b HSD10b - Immun exempt - Religious C Not answered 13 

   1 Yes 550 

   2 No 50 
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16 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
395-399 HSD10c HSD10c - Immun exempt - Personal belief C Not answered 21 

   1 Yes 286 

   2 No 306 

400-404 HSD11 HSD11 - TB screening - Prior to K/first grade A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 20 

   1 Yes 88 

   2 No 494 

405-409 HSD12 HSD12 - TB testing - Prior to K/first grade A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 34 

   1 TB testing is required prior to school entry based on the 
results of TB screening 

67 

   2 TB testing is required prior to school entry for all students 31 

   3 TB testing is not required prior to school entry for any 
students 

470 



Health Services District Questionnaire Codebook 
 

 

17 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
410-414 HSD13 HSD13 - TB testing - After school entry C Not answered 27 

   1 The district requires periodic TB testing for all students 11 

   2 The district requires periodic TB testing only for students 
previously identified through screening 

23 

   3 The district does not require periodic TB testing for any 
students 

552 

415-419 HSD14_1 HSD14_1 - Evidence of no TB - PPD skin test A Skipped 470 

   C Not answered 36 

   1 Yes 79 

   2 No 28 

420-424 HSD14_2 HSD14_2 - Evidence of no TB - Neg skin test A Skipped 470 

   C Not answered 36 

   1 Yes 42 

   2 No 65 
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18 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
425-429 HSD14_3 HSD14_3 - Evidence of no TB - Neg chest x-ray A Skipped 470 

   C Not answered 36 

   1 Yes 59 

   2 No 48 

430-434 HSD14_4 HSD14_4 - Evidence of no TB - Neg blood test A Skipped 470 

   C Not answered 36 

   1 Yes 46 

   2 No 61 

435-439 HSD14_5 HSD14_5 - Evidence of no TB - Physician letter A Skipped 470 

   C Not answered 36 

   1 Yes 64 

   2 No 43 

440-444 HSD15a HSD15a - Standing order for admin - Rx quick - 
relief inhaler 

C Not answered 17 

   1 Yes 359 

   2 No 237 
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19 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
445-449 HSD15b HSD15b - Standing order for admin - EpiPen C Not answered 17 

   1 Yes 491 

   2 No 105 

450-454 HSD15c HSD15c - Standing order for admin - Insulin/injected 
med 

C Not answered 21 

   1 Yes 293 

   2 No 299 

455-459 HSD16a HSD16a - Carry/self admin - Rx quick - relief inhaler C Not answered 17 

   1 Yes 544 

   2 No 52 

460-464 HSD16b HSD16b - Carry/self admin - EpiPen C Not answered 17 

   1 Yes 492 

   2 No 104 

465-469 HSD16c HSD16c - Carry/self admin - Insulin/injected med C Not answered 22 

   1 Yes 411 

   2 No 180 
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20 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
470-474 HSD16d HSD16d - Carry/self admin - Other prescribed med C Not answered 20 

   1 Yes 132 

   2 No 461 

475-479 HSD16e HSD16e - Carry/self admin - OTC med C Not answered 17 

   1 Yes 128 

   2 No 468 

480-484 HSD17a HSD17a - Who may admin Rx meds to student C Not answered 18 

   1 Yes 569 

   2 No 26 

485-489 HSD17b HSD17b - Who may admin OTC meds to student C Not answered 18 

   1 Yes 563 

   2 No 32 

490-494 HSD18a HSD18a - Not lic hlthcare prof - Rx meds - Must be 
lic/cert to admin 

C Not answered 34 

   1 Yes 174 

   2 No 405 



Health Services District Questionnaire Codebook 
 

 

21 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
495-499 HSD18b HSD18b - Not lic hlthcare prof - Rx meds - Must be 

train to admin 
C Not answered 23 

   1 Yes 491 

   2 No 99 

500-504 HSD19a HSD19a - Not lic hlthcare prof - OTC - Must be 
lic/cert to admin 

C Not answered 41 

   1 Yes 152 

   2 No 420 

505-509 HSD19b HSD19b - Not lic hlthcare prof - OTC - Must be train 
to admin 

C Not answered 31 

   1 Yes 449 

   2 No 133 

510-514 HSD20 HSD20 - Written instr from physician/prescriber 
before admin rx meds 

C Not answered 17 

   F Logically inconsistent 20 

   1 Yes 535 

   2 No 38 

   3 No school staff may administer prescription medications 3 
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22 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
515-519 HSD21 HSD21 - Written instr from physician/prescriber 

before admin OTC meds 
C Not answered 20 

   F Logically inconsistent 35 

   1 Yes 327 

   2 No 227 

   3 No school staff may administer over-the-counter medications 4 

520-524 HSD22 HSD22 - Written req from parent/guardian before 
admin rx meds 

C Not answered 20 

   F Logically inconsistent 20 

   1 Yes 532 

   2 No 38 

   3 No school staff may administer prescription medications 3 

525-529 HSD23 HSD23 - Written req from parent/guardian before 
admin OTC meds 

C Not answered 19 

   F Logically inconsistent 35 

   1 Yes 513 

   2 No 42 

   3 No school staff may administer over-the-counter medications 4 
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23 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
530-534 HSD24 HSD24 - Written info on side effects before admin rx 

meds 
C Not answered 36 

   F Logically inconsistent 20 

   1 Yes 243 

   2 No 311 

   3 No school staff may administer prescription medications 3 

535-539 HSD25 HSD25 - Written info on side effects before admin 
OTC meds 

. . 1 

   C Not answered 33 

   F Logically inconsistent 35 

   1 Yes 173 

   2 No 367 

   3 No school staff may administer over-the-counter medications 4 

540-544 HSD26a HSD26a - Medicaid reimbursement - Students with 
IEP/504 plans 

C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 369 

   2 No 170 
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24 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
545-549 HSD26b HSD26b - Medicaid reimbursement - Other eligible 

students 
C Not answered 100 

   1 Yes 177 

   2 No 336 

550-554 HSD27a HSD27a - Dist HSV staff w HE staff C Not answered 37 

   F Logically inconsistent 68 

   1 Yes 385 

   2 No 109 

   3 No district level staff in this area 14 

555-559 HSD27b HSD27b - Dist HSV staff w PE staff C Not answered 37 

   F Logically inconsistent 63 

   1 Yes 380 

   2 No 125 

   3 No district level staff in this area 8 
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25 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
560-564 HSD27c HSD27c - Dist HSV staff w nutr staff C Not answered 36 

   F Logically inconsistent 61 

   1 Yes 405 

   2 No 108 

   3 No district level staff in this area 3 

565-569 HSD27d HSD27d - Dist HSV staff w counsel/psych/SS staff C Not answered 39 

   F Logically inconsistent 69 

   1 Yes 417 

   2 No 88 

570-574 HSD27e HSD27e - Dist HSV staff w SBHC staff C Not answered 50 

   F Logically inconsistent 102 

   1 Yes 173 

   2 No 92 

   3 No district level staff in this area 196 
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26 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
575-579 HSD28a HSD28a - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w HE staff C Not answered 92 

   F Logically inconsistent 60 

   1 Yes 308 

   2 No 136 

   3 No district level staff in this area 17 

580-584 HSD28b HSD28b - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w PE staff C Not answered 100 

   F Logically inconsistent 59 

   1 Yes 268 

   2 No 176 

   3 No district level staff in this area 10 

585-589 HSD28c HSD28c - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w nutr staff C Not answered 99 

   F Logically inconsistent 52 

   1 Yes 244 

   2 No 215 

   3 No district level staff in this area 3 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
590-594 HSD28d HSD28d - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w HSV staff C Not answered 63 

   F Logically inconsistent 70 

   1 Yes 388 

   2 No 92 

595-599 HSD28e HSD28e - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w SBHC staff C Not answered 73 

   F Logically inconsistent 90 

   1 Yes 160 

   2 No 97 

   3 No district level staff in this area 193 

600-604 HSD29a HSD29a - Dist HSV staff w hlth org C Not answered 35 

   F Logically inconsistent 18 

   1 Yes 348 

   2 No 212 
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28 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
605-609 HSD29b HSD29b - Dist HSV staff w st hlth dept C Not answered 39 

   F Logically inconsistent 21 

   1 Yes 317 

   2 No 236 

610-614 HSD29c HSD29c - Dist HSV staff w local hlth dept C Not answered 31 

   F Logically inconsistent 31 

   1 Yes 439 

   2 No 112 

615-619 HSD29d HSD29d - Dist HSV staff w local MH/SS agency C Not answered 41 

   F Logically inconsistent 22 

   1 Yes 360 

   2 No 190 
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29 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
620-624 HSD29e HSD29e - Dist HSV staff w local juv jus dept C Not answered 50 

   F Logically inconsistent 11 

   1 Yes 215 

   2 No 337 

625-629 HSD29f HSD29f - Dist HSV staff w local college/university C Not answered 45 

   F Logically inconsistent 5 

   1 Yes 224 

   2 No 339 

630-634 HSD29g HSD29g - Dist HSV staff w local business C Not answered 48 

   F Logically inconsistent 12 

   1 Yes 216 

   2 No 337 
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30 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
635-639 HSD29h HSD29h - Dist HSV staff w local child welfare 

agency 
C Not answered 41 

   F Logically inconsistent 21 

   1 Yes 318 

   2 No 233 

640-644 HSD29i HSD29i - Dist HSV staff w local hosp C Not answered 46 

   F Logically inconsistent 19 

   1 Yes 277 

   2 No 271 

645-649 HSD29j HSD29j - Dist HSV staff w local service club C Not answered 43 

   F Logically inconsistent 17 

   1 Yes 278 

   2 No 275 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
650-654 HSD29k HSD29k - Dist HSV staff w cmty org for sexual HSV C Not answered 44 

   F Logically inconsistent 8 

   1 Yes 197 

   2 No 364 

655-659 HSD29l HSD29l - Dist HSV staff w cmty hlthcare provider C Not answered 38 

   F Logically inconsistent 16 

   1 Yes 353 

   2 No 206 

660-664 HSD30a HSD30a - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w hlth org C Not answered 107 

   F Logically inconsistent 10 

   1 Yes 167 

   2 No 329 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
665-669 HSD30b HSD30b - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w st hlth dept C Not answered 114 

   F Logically inconsistent 11 

   1 Yes 168 

   2 No 320 

670-674 HSD30c HSD30c - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local hlth 
dept 

C Not answered 104 

   F Logically inconsistent 17 

   1 Yes 256 

   2 No 236 

675-679 HSD30d HSD30d - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local 
MH/SS agency 

C Not answered 90 

   F Logically inconsistent 17 

   1 Yes 384 

   2 No 122 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
680-684 HSD30e HSD30e - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local juv jus 

dept 
C Not answered 101 

   F Logically inconsistent 14 

   1 Yes 292 

   2 No 206 

685-689 HSD30f HSD30f - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local 
college/university 

C Not answered 112 

   F Logically inconsistent 8 

   1 Yes 217 

   2 No 276 

690-694 HSD30g HSD30g - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local 
business 

C Not answered 120 

   F Logically inconsistent 6 

   1 Yes 181 

   2 No 306 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
695-699 HSD30h HSD30h - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local child 

welfare agency 
C Not answered 94 

   F Logically inconsistent 17 

   1 Yes 349 

   2 No 153 

700-704 HSD30i HSD30i - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local hosp C Not answered 110 

   F Logically inconsistent 5 

   1 Yes 231 

   2 No 267 

705-709 HSD30j HSD30j - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local law 
enforcement 

C Not answered 96 

   F Logically inconsistent 16 

   1 Yes 344 

   2 No 157 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
710-714 HSD30k HSD30k - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w local service 

club 
C Not answered 113 

   F Logically inconsistent 8 

   1 Yes 192 

   2 No 300 

715-719 HSD30l HSD30l - Dist counsel/psych/SS staff w dropout prev 
org 

C Not answered 118 

   F Logically inconsistent 6 

   1 Yes 164 

   2 No 325 

720-724 HSD31 HSD31 - School HSV pol reviewed or updated C Not answered 38 

   1 Yes 465 

   2 No 110 

725-729 HSD32 HSD32 - Student use HSV measured C Not answered 43 

   1 Yes 361 

   2 No 209 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
730-734 HSD33 HSD33 - Student/family satisfaction w HSV 

measured 
C Not answered 53 

   1 Yes 127 

   2 No 433 

735-739 HSD34 HSD34 - Prof dev/in-service HSV staff eval C Not answered 54 

   1 Yes 271 

   2 No 219 

   3 District did not have any professional development or 
in-service programs during the past two years 

69 

740-744 HSD35 HSD35 - School counsel/psych/SS pol reviewed or 
updated 

C Not answered 143 

   1 Yes 309 

   2 No 161 

745-749 HSD36 HSD36 - Student use counsel/psych/SS measured C Not answered 146 

   1 Yes 284 

   2 No 183 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
750-754 HSD37 HSD37 - Student/family satisfaction w 

counsel/psych/SS measured 
C Not answered 149 

   1 Yes 161 

   2 No 303 

755-759 HSD38 HSD38 - Prof dev/in-service counsel/psych/SS staff 
eval 

C Not answered 156 

   1 Yes 239 

   2 No 173 

   3 District did not have any professional development or 
in-service programs during the past two years 

45 

760-764 HSD39 HSD39 - Submit injury report data C Not answered 26 

   1 Yes 412 

   2 No 159 

   3 Schools in our district do not complete injury reports 16 

765-769 HSD40 HSD40 - School report serious illness C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 424 

   2 No 161 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
770-774 HSD41 HSD41 - Submit weight status data C Not answered 26 

   1 Yes 183 

   2 No 404 

775-779 HSD42 HSD42 - Dist has real - time attendance info C Not answered 43 

   1 Yes 429 

   2 No 141 

780-784 HSD43 HSD43 - Submit reasons for absence C Not answered 51 

   1 Yes 297 

   2 No 265 

785-789 HSD44 HSD44 - Rec specific electronic system C Not answered 41 

   1 Yes 525 

   2 No 47 

790-794 HSD45 HSD45 - Req to close/dismiss when abs reach 
specified level 

C Not answered 81 

   1 Yes 184 

   2 No 348 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
795-799 HSD46a HSD46a - Supplies - Classroom C Not answered 41 

   1 Yes 343 

   2 No 229 

800-804 HSD46b HSD46b - Supplies - Gym/playground/playing field C Not answered 43 

   1 Yes 364 

   2 No 206 

805-809 HSD46c HSD46c - Supplies - Cafeteria C Not answered 43 

   1 Yes 380 

   2 No 190 

810-814 HSD46d HSD46d - Supplies - School buses C Not answered 57 

   1 Yes 386 

   2 No 170 

815-819 HSD47 HSD47 - Hearing screening C Not answered 20 

   1 Yes 519 

   2 No 74 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
820-824 HSD48 HSD48 - Parent notified when hearing prob A Skipped 74 

   C Not answered 21 

   1 Yes 504 

   2 No 14 

825-829 HSD49 HSD49 - Teacher notified when hearing prob A Skipped 74 

   C Not answered 34 

   1 Yes 379 

   2 No 126 

830-834 HSD50 HSD50 - Ref prov when hearing prob A Skipped 74 

   C Not answered 36 

   1 Yes 326 

   2 No 177 

835-839 HSD51 HSD51 - Vision screening C Not answered 21 

   1 Yes 523 

   2 No 69 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
840-844 HSD52 HSD52 - Parents notified when vision prob A Skipped 69 

   C Not answered 20 

   1 Yes 510 

   2 No 14 

845-849 HSD53 HSD53 - Teacher notified when vision prob A Skipped 69 

   C Not answered 29 

   1 Yes 390 

   2 No 125 

850-854 HSD54 HSD54 - Ref prov when vision prob A Skipped 69 

   C Not answered 30 

   1 Yes 335 

   2 No 179 

855-859 HSD55 HSD55 - Oral hlth screening C Not answered 25 

   1 Yes 159 

   2 No 429 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
860-864 HSD56 HSD56 - Parents notified when oral hlth prob A Skipped 429 

   C Not answered 26 

   1 Yes 152 

   2 No 6 

865-869 HSD57 HSD57 - Teacher notified when oral hlth prob A Skipped 429 

   C Not answered 29 

   1 Yes 93 

   2 No 62 

870-874 HSD58 HSD58 - Ref prov when oral hlth prob A Skipped 429 

   C Not answered 26 

   1 Yes 119 

   2 No 39 

875-879 HSD59 HSD59 - Weight status/BMI screening C Not answered 27 

   1 Yes 196 

   2 No 390 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
880-884 HSD60 HSD60 - Parents notified when weight status prob A Skipped 390 

   C Not answered 33 

   1 Yes 120 

   2 No 70 

885-889 HSD61 HSD61 - Ref prov when weight status prob A Skipped 390 

   C Not answered 34 

   1 Yes 59 

   2 No 130 

890-894 HSD62 HSD62 - MH screening C Not answered 61 

   1 Yes 66 

   2 No 486 

895-899 HSD63 HSD63 - Parent notified when MH prob A Skipped 486 

   C Not answered 56 

   1 Yes 67 

   2 No 4 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
900-904 HSD64 HSD64 - Teacher notified when MH prob A Skipped 486 

   C Not answered 58 

   1 Yes 58 

   2 No 11 

905-909 HSD65 HSD65 - Ref prov when MH prob A Skipped 486 

   C Not answered 61 

   1 Yes 52 

   2 No 14 

910-914 HSD66a HSD66a - Services - First aid C Not answered 23 

   1 Yes 537 

   2 No 53 

915-919 HSD66b HSD66b - Services - CPR C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 509 

   2 No 76 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
920-924 HSD66c HSD66c - Services - Admin of meds C Not answered 22 

   F Logically inconsistent 35 

   1 Yes 529 

   2 No 27 

925-929 HSD66d HSD66d - Services - Seasonal influenza vaccine C Not answered 29 

   1 Yes 52 

   2 No 532 

930-934 HSD66e HSD66e - Services - HPV vaccine C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 13 

   2 No 572 

935-939 HSD66f HSD66f - Services - Other immun C Not answered 27 

   1 Yes 40 

   2 No 546 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
940-944 HSD66g HSD66g - Services - ID/School based mgmt of acute 

illnesses 
C Not answered 32 

   1 Yes 405 

   2 No 176 

945-949 HSD66h HSD66h - Services - ID/School based mgmt of 
chronic hlth conditions 

C Not answered 30 

   1 Yes 451 

   2 No 132 

950-954 HSD66i HSD66i - Services - Instr self mgmt of chronic hlth 
conditions 

C Not answered 30 

   1 Yes 399 

   2 No 184 

955-959 HSD66j HSD66j - Services - Tracking chronic hlth conditions C Not answered 36 

   1 Yes 410 

   2 No 167 

960-964 HSD66k HSD66k - Services - Case mgmt chronic hlth 
conditions 

C Not answered 41 

   1 Yes 380 

   2 No 192 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
965-969 HSD66l HSD66l - Services - Case mgmt disabilities C Not answered 54 

   1 Yes 431 

   2 No 128 

970-974 HSD66m HSD66m - Services - Sports physicals C Not answered 37 

   1 Yes 221 

   2 No 355 

975-979 HSD66n HSD66n - Services - Oral hlth prob C Not answered 36 

   1 Yes 169 

   2 No 408 

980-984 HSD66o HSD66o - Services - Topical fluorides C Not answered 35 

   1 Yes 82 

   2 No 496 

985-989 HSD66p HSD66p - Services - Dental sealants C Not answered 34 

   1 Yes 51 

   2 No 528 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
990-994 HSD66q HSD66q - Services - Tobacco use cessation C Not answered 48 

   1 Yes 115 

   2 No 450 

995-999 HSD66r HSD66r - Services - Alcohol/drug use Tx C Not answered 49 

   1 Yes 108 

   2 No 456 

1000-1004 HSD66s HSD66s - Services - Counseling after natural disaster C Not answered 53 

   1 Yes 374 

   2 No 186 

1005-1009 HSD66t HSD66t - Services - Crisis intervention for personal 
prob 

C Not answered 59 

   1 Yes 389 

   2 No 165 

1010-1014 HSD66u HSD66u - Services - ID emot/behav disorders C Not answered 70 

   1 Yes 307 

   2 No 236 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1015-1019 HSD66v HSD66v - Services - Counseling emot/behav 

disorders 
C Not answered 71 

   1 Yes 329 

   2 No 213 

1020-1024 HSD66w HSD66w - Services - Stress mgmt C Not answered 64 

   1 Yes 193 

   2 No 356 

1025-1029 HSD66x HSD66x - Services - Weight mgmt C Not answered 59 

   1 Yes 55 

   2 No 499 

1030-1034 HSD66y HSD66y - Services - ID eating disorder C Not answered 60 

   1 Yes 119 

   2 No 434 

1035-1039 HSD66z HSD66z - Services - ID phys/sexual/emot abuse C Not answered 64 

   1 Yes 381 

   2 No 168 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1040-1044 HSD66aa HSD66aa - Services - ID family prob C Not answered 75 

   1 Yes 287 

   2 No 251 

1045-1049 HSD66bb HSD66bb - Services - WIC/SNAP enrollment/food 
stamps/banks 

C Not answered 69 

   1 Yes 158 

   2 No 386 

1050-1054 HSD66cc HSD66cc - Services - Temporary/permanent housing C Not answered 80 

   1 Yes 147 

   2 No 386 

1055-1059 HSD66dd HSD66dd - Services - Medicaid/SCHIP C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 182 

   2 No 355 

1060-1064 HSD66ee HSD66ee - Services - Accessing benefits students w/ 
disab 

C Not answered 81 

   1 Yes 289 

   2 No 243 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1065-1069 HSD66ff HSD66ff - Services - Job readiness skills prog A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 94 

   1 Yes 266 

   2 No 245 

1070-1074 HSD66gg HSD66gg - Services - HIV testing A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 41 

   1 Yes 4 

   2 No 560 

1075-1079 HSD66hh HSD66hh - Services - STD testing A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 39 

   1 Yes 7 

   2 No 559 
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52 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1080-1084 HSD66ii HSD66ii - Services - STD tx A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 40 

   1 Yes 8 

   2 No 557 

1085-1089 HSD66jj HSD66jj - Services - Preg testing A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 40 

   1 Yes 11 

   2 No 554 

1090-1094 HSD66kk HSD66kk - Services - Prov of condom lubricant A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 44 

   1 Yes 9 

   2 No 552 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1095-1099 HSD66ll HSD66ll - Services - Prov of contraceptives A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 43 

   1 Yes 8 

   2 No 554 

1100-1104 HSD67 HSD67 - MS makes condoms avail to students A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 86 

   1 Middle schools are required to make condoms available to 
students 

2 

   2 Middle schools are neither required nor prohibited from 
making condoms available to students 

239 

   3 Middle schools are prohibited from making condoms 
available to students 

266 

1105-1109 HSD68 HSD68 - HS makes condoms avail to students A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 77 

   1 High schools are required to make condoms available to 
students 

10 

   2 High schools are neither required nor prohibited from 
making condoms available to students 

220 

   3 High schools are prohibited from making condoms available 
to students 

238 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1110-1114 HSD69a HSD69a - Ref - Seasonal influenza vaccine C Not answered 43 

   1 Yes 116 

   2 No 454 

1115-1119 HSD69b HSD69b - Ref - HPV vaccine C Not answered 42 

   1 Yes 73 

   2 No 498 

1120-1124 HSD69c HSD69c - Ref - Other immun C Not answered 40 

   1 Yes 230 

   2 No 343 

1125-1129 HSD69d HSD69d - Ref - Acute illnesses C Not answered 41 

   1 Yes 282 

   2 No 290 

1130-1134 HSD69e HSD69e - Ref - Chronic hlth conditions C Not answered 41 

   1 Yes 299 

   2 No 273 
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55 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1135-1139 HSD69f HSD69f - Ref - Sports physicals C Not answered 50 

   1 Yes 324 

   2 No 239 

1140-1144 HSD69g HSD69g - Ref - Oral hlth care C Not answered 43 

   1 Yes 215 

   2 No 355 

1145-1149 HSD69h HSD69h - Ref - Topical fluorides C Not answered 51 

   1 Yes 89 

   2 No 473 

1150-1154 HSD69i HSD69i - Ref - Dental sealants C Not answered 51 

   1 Yes 83 

   2 No 479 

1155-1159 HSD69j HSD69j - Ref - Tobacco use cessation C Not answered 59 

   1 Yes 139 

   2 No 415 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1160-1164 HSD69k HSD69k - Ref - Alcohol/drug use Tx C Not answered 69 

   1 Yes 247 

   2 No 297 

1165-1169 HSD69l HSD69l - Ref - Counseling after natural disaster C Not answered 70 

   1 Yes 316 

   2 No 227 

1170-1174 HSD69m HSD69m - Ref - Crisis intervention for personal prob C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 319 

   2 No 220 

1175-1179 HSD69n HSD69n - Ref - Emot/behav disorders C Not answered 77 

   1 Yes 313 

   2 No 223 

1180-1184 HSD69o HSD69o - Ref - Stress mgmt C Not answered 79 

   1 Yes 200 

   2 No 334 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1185-1189 HSD69p HSD69p - Ref - Weight mgmt C Not answered 64 

   1 Yes 97 

   2 No 452 

1190-1194 HSD69q HSD69q - Ref - Eating disorder C Not answered 70 

   1 Yes 170 

   2 No 373 

1195-1199 HSD69r HSD69r - Ref - Phys/sexual/emot abuse C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 325 

   2 No 215 

1200-1204 HSD69s HSD69s - Ref - Family prob C Not answered 81 

   1 Yes 283 

   2 No 249 

1205-1209 HSD69t HSD69t - Ref - WIC/SNAP enrollment/food 
stamps/banks 

C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 180 

   2 No 357 
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58 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1210-1214 HSD69u HSD69u - Ref - Temporary/permanent housing C Not answered 82 

   1 Yes 176 

   2 No 355 

1215-1219 HSD69v HSD69v - Ref - Medicaid/SCHIP C Not answered 86 

   1 Yes 190 

   2 No 337 

1220-1224 HSD69w HSD69w - Ref - Accessing benefits students w/ disab C Not answered 88 

   1 Yes 277 

   2 No 248 

1225-1229 HSD69x HSD69x - Ref - Aft sch prog for students C Not answered 89 

   1 Yes 216 

   2 No 308 
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59 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1230-1234 HSD69y HSD69y - Ref - Job readiness skills prog A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 97 

   1 Yes 220 

   2 No 288 

1235-1239 HSD69z HSD69z - Ref - HIV testing A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 69 

   1 Yes 83 

   2 No 453 

1240-1244 HSD69aa HSD69aa - Ref - HIV tx A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 72 

   1 Yes 75 

   2 No 458 
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60 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1245-1249 HSD69bb HSD69bb - Ref - STD testing A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 69 

   1 Yes 88 

   2 No 448 

1250-1254 HSD69cc HSD69cc - Ref - STD tx A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 70 

   1 Yes 82 

   2 No 453 

1255-1259 HSD69dd HSD69dd - Ref - Preg testing A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 71 

   1 Yes 102 

   2 No 432 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1260-1264 HSD69ee HSD69ee - Ref - Condoms A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 55 

   2 No 474 

1265-1269 HSD69ff HSD69ff - Ref - Condom lubricant A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 42 

   2 No 490 

1270-1274 HSD69gg HSD69gg - Ref - Prenatal care A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 71 

   1 Yes 117 

   2 No 417 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1275-1279 HSD69hh HSD69hh - Ref - Contraceptives A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 72 

   1 Yes 59 

   2 No 474 

1280-1284 HSD69ii HSD69ii - Ref - Child care for teen parents A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 75 

   1 Yes 95 

   2 No 435 

1285-1289 HSD69jj HSD69jj - Ref - nPEP A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 82 

   1 Yes 53 

   2 No 470 

1290-1294 HSD70a HSD70a - Services - Nutr/dietary behav counseling C Not answered 67 

   1 Yes 135 

   2 No 411 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1295-1299 HSD70b HSD70b - Services - PA/fitness counseling C Not answered 69 

   1 Yes 168 

   2 No 376 

1300-1304 HSD70c HSD70c - Services - Preg prev C Not answered 71 

   1 Yes 173 

   2 No 369 

1305-1309 HSD70d HSD70d - Services - HIV prev C Not answered 72 

   1 Yes 173 

   2 No 368 

1310-1314 HSD70e HSD70e - Services - STD prev C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 175 

   2 No 364 

1315-1319 HSD70f HSD70f - Services - Suicide prev C Not answered 92 

   1 Yes 299 

   2 No 222 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1320-1324 HSD70g HSD70g - Services - Tobacco use prev C Not answered 89 

   1 Yes 285 

   2 No 239 

1325-1329 HSD70h HSD70h - Services - Alcohol/drug use prev C Not answered 87 

   1 Yes 311 

   2 No 215 

1330-1334 HSD70i HSD70i - Services - Violence prev C Not answered 78 

   1 Yes 418 

   2 No 117 

1335-1339 HSD70j HSD70j - Services - Injury prev/safety counseling C Not answered 95 

   1 Yes 274 

   2 No 244 

1340-1344 HSD71 HSD71 - Student assistance prog offered C Not answered 90 

   1 Yes 312 

   2 No 211 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1345-1349 HSD72 HSD72 - Student support teams maintained C Not answered 85 

   1 Yes 376 

   2 No 152 

1350-1354 HSD73 HSD73 - Nurses will develop IEP C Not answered 54 

   1 Yes 404 

   2 No 155 

1355-1359 HSD74 HSD74 - Counsel/psych/SS staff will develop IEP C Not answered 71 

   1 Yes 467 

   2 No 75 

1360-1364 HSD75 HSD75 - Nurses will develop 504 plans C Not answered 51 

   1 Yes 431 

   2 No 131 

1365-1369 HSD76 HSD76 - Counsel/psych/SS staff will develop 504 
plans 

C Not answered 75 

   1 Yes 470 

   2 No 68 



Health Services District Questionnaire Codebook 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1370-1374 HSD77 HSD77 - Counsel/psych/SS staff will develop IHP C Not answered 77 

   1 Yes 376 

   2 No 160 

1375-1379 HSD78 HSD78 - HSV staff will follow DNR orders C Not answered 98 

   1 Yes 121 

   2 No 394 

1380-1384 HSD79 HSD79 - Min ed req for newly hired school nurse C Not answered 51 

   1 Associate’s degree in nursing 139 

   2 Undergraduate/baccalaureate degree in nursing (e.g. BSN) 147 

   3 Graduate degree in nursing 19 

   4 Other (Specify) 143 

   5 Specific education requirements are not described 114 

1385-1585 HSD79SPEC HSD79SPEC - Min ed req - Other (Specify)  NON-BLANK VALUE 142 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1586-1590 HSD80a HSD80a - New hire nurse will have LPN lic C Not answered 131 

   1 Yes 133 

   2 No 349 

1591-1595 HSD80b HSD80b - New hire nurse will have RN lic C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 426 

   2 No 114 

1596-1600 HSD81a HSD81a - New hire nurse will have NBCSN cert C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 37 

   2 No 500 

1601-1605 HSD81b HSD81b - New hire nurse will have st school nurse 
cert 

C Not answered 63 

   1 Yes 205 

   2 No 238 

   3 N/A 107 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1606-1610 HSD82 HSD82 - Min ed req for newly hired counselor C Not answered 163 

   1 Undergraduate degree in counseling 122 

   2 Master's degree in counseling 243 

   3 Other degree (Specify) 22 

   4 Specific education requirements are not described 63 

1611-1811 HSD82SPEC HSD82SPEC - Min ed req - Other (Specify)  NON-BLANK VALUE 20 

1812-1816 HSD83 HSD83 - New hire counselor will be st 
lic/cert/credentialed 

C Not answered 188 

   1 Yes 328 

   2 No 80 

   3 State does not license, certify, or credential school 
counselors 

17 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
1817-1821 HSD84 HSD84 - Min ed req for newly hired psych C Not answered 213 

   1 Undergraduate degree in psychology 52 

   2 Master’s degree in psychology 191 

   3 Doctoral degree in psychology 18 

   4 Other degree (Specify) 47 

   5 Specific education requirements are not described 92 

1822-2022 HSD84SPEC HSD84SPEC - Min ed req - Other (Specify)  NON-BLANK VALUE 46 

2023-2027 HSD85 HSD85 - New hired school psych will be st 
lic/cert/credentialed 

C Not answered 212 

   1 Yes 293 

   2 No 85 

   3 State does not license, certify, or credential school 
psychologists 

23 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2028-2032 HSD86 HSD86 - Min ed req for newly hired soc worker C Not answered 226 

   1 Undergraduate degree in social work 97 

   2 Master’s degree in social work 143 

   3 Other degree (Specify) 39 

   4 Specific education requirements are not described 108 

2033-2233 HSD86SPEC HSD86SPEC - Min ed req - Other (Specify)  NON-BLANK VALUE 36 

2234-2238 HSD87 HSD87 - New hire soc worker will be st 
lic/cert/credentialed 

C Not answered 219 

   1 Yes 235 

   2 No 130 

   3 State does not license, certify, or credential school social 
workers 

29 

2239-2243 HSD88 HSD88 - Counsel/psych/SS staff req to earn cont ed 
credits 

C Not answered 199 

   1 Yes 269 

   2 No 145 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2244-2248 HSD89 HSD89 - Maximum student to nurse ratio C Not answered 67 

   1 Yes 69 

   2 No 477 

2249-2253 HSD90 HSD90 - Each school has specified nurse ratio C Not answered 69 

   1 Yes 51 

   2 No 493 

2254-2258 HSD91 HSD91 - Each school has HSV coord C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 316 

   2 No 224 

2259-2263 HSD92 HSD92 - Each school has full-time nurse C Not answered 42 

   1 Yes 202 

   2 No 369 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2264-2268 HSD93 HSD93 - Each school has part-time nurse A Skipped 202 

   C Not answered 53 

   1 Yes 105 

   2 No 253 

2269-2273 HSD94 HSD94 - School employ/contract w physician/nurse 
prac 

C Not answered 42 

   1 Yes 227 

   2 No 344 

2274-2278 HSD95 HSD95 - ES has specified counselor-student ratio A Skipped 11 

   C Not answered 141 

   1 Yes 81 

   2 No 380 

2279-2283 HSD96 HSD96 - MS has specified counselor-student ratio A Skipped 20 

   C Not answered 141 

   1 Yes 81 

   2 No 371 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2284-2288 HSD97 HSD97 - HS has specified counselor-student ratio A Skipped 68 

   C Not answered 128 

   1 Yes 87 

   2 No 330 

2289-2293 HSD98 HSD98 - Each school has counsel/psych/SS coord C Not answered 133 

   1 Yes 273 

   2 No 207 

2294-2298 HSD99a HSD99a - Prof dev - First aid C Not answered 46 

   1 Yes 449 

   2 No 118 

2299-2303 HSD99b HSD99b - Prof dev - CPR C Not answered 39 

   1 Yes 509 

   2 No 65 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2304-2308 HSD99c HSD99c - Prof dev - Admin of meds C Not answered 51 

   1 Yes 362 

   2 No 200 

2309-2313 HSD99d HSD99d - Prof dev - Seasonal influenza vaccine C Not answered 52 

   1 Yes 198 

   2 No 363 

2314-2318 HSD99e HSD99e - Prof dev - HPV vaccine C Not answered 56 

   1 Yes 67 

   2 No 490 

2319-2323 HSD99f HSD99f - Prof dev - Other immun C Not answered 56 

   1 Yes 190 

   2 No 367 

2324-2328 HSD99g HSD99g - Prof dev - ID/School based mgmt of acute 
illnesses 

C Not answered 61 

   1 Yes 305 

   2 No 247 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2329-2333 HSD99h HSD99h - Prof dev - ID/School based mgmt of 

chronic hlth conditions 
C Not answered 58 

   1 Yes 363 

   2 No 192 

2334-2338 HSD99i HSD99i - Prof dev - Teach self mgmt of chronic hlth 
conditions 

C Not answered 58 

   1 Yes 317 

   2 No 238 

2339-2343 HSD99j HSD99j - Prof dev - Tracking chronic hlth conditions C Not answered 62 

   1 Yes 319 

   2 No 232 

2344-2348 HSD99k HSD99k - Prof dev - Case mgmt chronic hlth 
conditions 

C Not answered 72 

   1 Yes 317 

   2 No 224 

2349-2353 HSD99l HSD99l - Prof dev - Case mgmt disabilities C Not answered 75 

   1 Yes 324 

   2 No 214 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2354-2358 HSD99m HSD99m - Prof dev - Sports physicals C Not answered 67 

   1 Yes 161 

   2 No 385 

2359-2363 HSD99n HSD99n - Prof dev - Oral hlth services C Not answered 59 

   1 Yes 151 

   2 No 403 

2364-2368 HSD99o HSD99o - Prof dev - Topical fluorides C Not answered 60 

   1 Yes 91 

   2 No 462 

2369-2373 HSD99p HSD99p - Prof dev - Dental sealants C Not answered 61 

   1 Yes 69 

   2 No 483 

2374-2378 HSD99q HSD99q - Prof dev - Tobacco use cessation C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 156 

   2 No 383 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2379-2383 HSD99r HSD99r - Prof dev - Alcohol/drug use tx C Not answered 80 

   1 Yes 214 

   2 No 319 

2384-2388 HSD99s HSD99s - Prof dev - Counseling after natural disaster C Not answered 79 

   1 Yes 274 

   2 No 260 

2389-2393 HSD99t HSD99t - Prof dev - Crisis intervention for personal 
prob 

C Not answered 83 

   1 Yes 305 

   2 No 225 

2394-2398 HSD99u HSD99u - Prof dev - Emergency preparedness C Not answered 71 

   1 Yes 409 

   2 No 133 

2399-2403 HSD99v HSD99v - Prof dev - ID emot/behav disorders C Not answered 88 

   1 Yes 343 

   2 No 182 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2404-2408 HSD99w HSD99w - Prof dev - Counseling emot/behav 

disorders 
C Not answered 95 

   1 Yes 330 

   2 No 188 

2409-2413 HSD99x HSD99x - Prof dev - Stress mgmt C Not answered 94 

   1 Yes 225 

   2 No 294 

2414-2418 HSD99y HSD99y - Prof dev - Weight mgmt C Not answered 91 

   1 Yes 107 

   2 No 415 

2419-2423 HSD99z HSD99z - Prof dev - Eating disorder C Not answered 100 

   1 Yes 154 

   2 No 359 

2424-2428 HSD99aa HSD99aa - Prof dev - Phys/sexual/emot abuse C Not answered 98 

   1 Yes 296 

   2 No 219 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2429-2433 HSD99bb HSD99bb - Prof dev - Family prob ID C Not answered 105 

   1 Yes 269 

   2 No 239 

2434-2438 HSD99cc HSD99cc - Prof dev - After-school prog for students C Not answered 101 

   1 Yes 205 

   2 No 307 

2439-2443 HSD99dd HSD99dd - Prof dev - Child care options for teen 
parents 

C Not answered 103 

   1 Yes 78 

   2 No 432 

2444-2448 HSD99ee HSD99ee - Prof dev - WIC/SNAP enrollment/food 
stamps/banks 

C Not answered 100 

   1 Yes 107 

   2 No 406 

2449-2453 HSD99ff HSD99ff - Prof dev - Temporary/permanent housing C Not answered 101 

   1 Yes 109 

   2 No 403 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2454-2458 HSD99gg HSD99gg - Prof dev - Medicaid/SCHIP C Not answered 111 

   1 Yes 133 

   2 No 369 

2459-2463 HSD99hh HSD99hh - Prof dev - Accessing benefits students w/ 
disab 

C Not answered 109 

   1 Yes 220 

   2 No 284 

2464-2468 HSD99ii HSD99ii - Prof dev - Job readiness skills prog C Not answered 112 

   1 Yes 201 

   2 No 300 

2469-2473 HSD99jj HSD99jj - Prof dev - Infectious disease prev C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 325 

   2 No 212 

2474-2478 HSD99kk HSD99kk - Prof dev - Infectious disease outbreak 
detection/response 

C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 287 

   2 No 253 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2479-2483 HSD99ll HSD99ll - Prof dev - Federal laws protecting privacy C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 373 

   2 No 164 

2484-2488 HSD99mm HSD99mm - Prof dev - Measuring student 
height/weight 

C Not answered 75 

   1 Yes 181 

   2 No 357 

2489-2493 HSD99nn HSD99nn - Prof dev - Calculating student weight 
status using BMI 

C Not answered 77 

   1 Yes 168 

   2 No 368 

2494-2498 HSD99oo HSD99oo - Prof dev - LGBT services C Not answered 107 

   1 Yes 177 

   2 No 329 

2499-2503 HSD99pp HSD99pp - Prof dev - ID of teen friendly HSV 
provider 

C Not answered 106 

   1 Yes 98 

   2 No 409 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2504-2508 HSD99qq HSD99qq - Prof dev - HIV testing C Not answered 94 

   1 Yes 67 

   2 No 452 

2509-2513 HSD99rr HSD99rr - Prof dev - HIV tx C Not answered 95 

   1 Yes 61 

   2 No 457 

2514-2518 HSD99ss HSD99ss - Prof dev - STD testing C Not answered 91 

   1 Yes 76 

   2 No 446 

2519-2523 HSD99tt HSD99tt - Prof dev - STD tx C Not answered 92 

   1 Yes 82 

   2 No 439 

2524-2528 HSD99uu HSD99uu - Prof dev - Preg testing C Not answered 93 

   1 Yes 68 

   2 No 452 



Health Services District Questionnaire Codebook 
 

 

83 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2529-2533 HSD99vv HSD99vv - Prof dev - Prenatal care C Not answered 93 

   1 Yes 66 

   2 No 454 

2534-2538 HSD99ww HSD99ww - Prof dev - Prov of condoms C Not answered 92 

   1 Yes 49 

   2 No 472 

2539-2543 HSD99xx HSD99xx - Prof dev - Prov of condom lubricant C Not answered 91 

   1 Yes 38 

   2 No 484 

2544-2548 HSD99yy HSD99yy - Prof dev - Prov of contraceptives C Not answered 93 

   1 Yes 44 

   2 No 476 

2549-2553 HSD99zz HSD99zz - Prof dev - nPEP C Not answered 95 

   1 Yes 46 

   2 No 472 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2554-2558 HSD99aaa HSD99aaa - Prof dev - PrEP C Not answered 93 

   1 Yes 45 

   2 No 475 

2559-2563 HSD100a HSD100a - Prof dev - Nutr/dietary behav counseling C Not answered 97 

   1 Yes 170 

   2 No 346 

2564-2568 HSD100b HSD100b - Prof dev - PA/fitness counseling C Not answered 100 

   1 Yes 202 

   2 No 311 

2569-2573 HSD100c HSD100c - Prof dev - Preg prev C Not answered 100 

   1 Yes 153 

   2 No 360 

2574-2578 HSD100d HSD100d - Prof dev - HIV prev C Not answered 97 

   1 Yes 157 

   2 No 359 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2579-2583 HSD100e HSD100e - Prof dev - STD prev C Not answered 97 

   1 Yes 155 

   2 No 361 

2584-2588 HSD100f HSD100f - Prof dev - Suicide prev C Not answered 89 

   1 Yes 361 

   2 No 163 

2589-2593 HSD100g HSD100g - Prof dev - Tobacco use prev C Not answered 107 

   1 Yes 219 

   2 No 287 

2594-2598 HSD100h HSD100h - Prof dev - Alcohol/drug use prev C Not answered 101 

   1 Yes 278 

   2 No 234 

2599-2603 HSD100i HSD100i - Prof dev - Violence prev C Not answered 86 

   1 Yes 398 

   2 No 129 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2604-2608 HSD100j HSD100j - Prof dev - Injury prev/safety counseling C Not answered 101 

   1 Yes 265 

   2 No 247 

2609-2613 HSD101a HSD101a - Prof dev - Case mgmt emot/behav 
disorders 

C Not answered 134 

   1 Yes 293 

   2 No 186 

2614-2618 HSD101b HSD101b - Prof dev - Family counseling C Not answered 148 

   1 Yes 164 

   2 No 301 

2619-2623 HSD101c HSD101c - Prof dev - Group counseling C Not answered 155 

   1 Yes 185 

   2 No 273 

2624-2628 HSD101d HSD101d - Prof dev - Indiv counseling C Not answered 145 

   1 Yes 254 

   2 No 214 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2629-2633 HSD101e HSD101e - Prof dev - Intake eval C Not answered 155 

   1 Yes 186 

   2 No 272 

2634-2638 HSD101f HSD101f - Prof dev - Peer counseling C Not answered 159 

   1 Yes 192 

   2 No 262 

2639-2643 HSD101g HSD101g - Prof dev - Support group C Not answered 158 

   1 Yes 170 

   2 No 285 

2644-2648 HSD101h HSD101h - Prof dev - Student assistance prog C Not answered 157 

   1 Yes 222 

   2 No 234 

2649-2653 HSD101i HSD101i - Prof dev - Student support teams C Not answered 151 

   1 Yes 223 

   2 No 239 



Health Services District Questionnaire Codebook 
 

 

88 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2654-2658 HSD102a HSD102a - Nurse employ - School dist C Not answered 42 

   1 Yes 461 

   2 No 110 

2659-2663 HSD102b HSD102b - Nurse employ - Schools C Not answered 77 

   1 Yes 120 

   2 No 416 

2664-2668 HSD102c HSD102c - Nurse employ - Local hlth dept C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 47 

   2 No 493 

2669-2673 HSD102d HSD102d - Nurse employ - Other org C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 66 

   2 No 473 

2674-2678 HSD103a HSD103a - Counsel/psych/SS staff employ - School 
dist 

C Not answered 60 

   1 Yes 497 

   2 No 56 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2679-2683 HSD103b HSD103b - Counsel/psych/SS staff employ - Schools C Not answered 102 

   1 Yes 136 

   2 No 375 

2684-2688 HSD103c HSD103c - Counsel/psych/SS staff employ - Local 
MH/SS agency 

C Not answered 98 

   1 Yes 105 

   2 No 410 

2689-2693 HSD103d HSD103d - Counsel/psych/SS staff employ - Other 
org 

C Not answered 98 

   1 Yes 104 

   2 No 411 

2694-2698 HSD104 HSD104 - Hlth aides supervised by RN C Not answered 46 

   1 Yes 177 

   2 No 94 

   3 School health aides are not employed by the district 296 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2699-2703 HSD105a HSD105a - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 

staff -  CPR or AED use 
C Not answered 38 

   1 Yes 529 

   2 No 46 

2704-2708 HSD105b HSD105b - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 
staff - HIV 

C Not answered 67 

   1 Yes 218 

   2 No 328 

2709-2713 HSD105c HSD105c - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 
staff - Severe food/other allergies 

C Not answered 49 

   1 Yes 425 

   2 No 139 

2714-2718 HSD105d HSD105d - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 
staff - Chronic hlth conditions 

C Not answered 48 

   1 Yes 430 

   2 No 135 

2719-2723 HSD105e HSD105e - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 
staff - Infectious disease prev 

C Not answered 52 

   1 Yes 416 

   2 No 145 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2724-2728 HSD105f HSD105f - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS staff 

- HSV prov ref 
C Not answered 105 

   1 Yes 219 

   2 No 289 

2729-2733 HSD105g HSD105g - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 
staff - Phys/sexual/emot abuse ID 

C Not answered 97 

   1 Yes 375 

   2 No 141 

2734-2738 HSD105h HSD105h - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 
staff - Substance abuse ID 

C Not answered 111 

   1 Yes 302 

   2 No 200 

2739-2743 HSD105i HSD105i - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS staff 
- Depression/suicide behav ID 

C Not answered 100 

   1 Yes 365 

   2 No 148 

2744-2748 HSD105j HSD105j - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS staff 
- Bullying ID 

C Not answered 82 

   1 Yes 447 

   2 No 84 



Health Services District Questionnaire Codebook 
 

 

92 

Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2749-2753 HSD105k HSD105k - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 

staff - Dating violence ID 
A Skipped 8 

   C Not answered 122 

   1 Yes 222 

   2 No 261 

2754-2758 HSD105l HSD105l - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS staff 
- counsel/psych/SW ref 

C Not answered 106 

   1 Yes 358 

   2 No 149 

2759-2763 HSD105m HSD105m - Prof dev non-nurse/counsel/psych/SS 
staff - Mgmt students w emot/behav disorders 

C Not answered 105 

   1 Yes 378 

   2 No 130 

2764-2768 HSD106 HSD106 - Number of SBHC off - Primary care MINIMUM 0 432 

   MEAN 0.457287  

   MAXIMUM 145 1 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2769-2773 HSD107 HSD107 - Number of SBHC off - Counsel/psych/SS MINIMUM 0 407 

   MEAN 0.572231  

   MAXIMUM 145 1 

2774-2778 HSD108 HSD108 - Number of SBHC off - Oral HSV MINIMUM 0 448 

   MEAN 0.323324  

   MAXIMUM 20 1 

2779-2783 HSD109 HSD109 - Dist has arrange to prov 
HSV/counsel/psych/SS at other sites 

C Not answered 71 

   1 Yes 270 

   2 No 272 

2784-2788 HSD110a HSD110a - Arrange w - School-linked hlth center A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 56 

   1 Yes 69 

   2 No 216 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2789-2793 HSD110b HSD110b - Arrange w - Community hlth clinic/center A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 61 

   1 Yes 120 

   2 No 160 

2794-2798 HSD110c HSD110c - Arrange w - Local hlth dept A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 54 

   1 Yes 185 

   2 No 102 

2799-2803 HSD110d HSD110d - Arrange w - Local hosp A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 62 

   1 Yes 105 

   2 No 174 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2804-2808 HSD110e HSD110e - Arrange w - Local MH/SS agency A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 64 

   1 Yes 206 

   2 No 71 

2809-2813 HSD110f HSD110f - Arrange w - University/medical 
school/nursing school 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 53 

   1 Yes 75 

   2 No 213 

2814-2818 HSD110g HSD110g - Arrange w - Dental/dental hygiene school A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 53 

   1 Yes 40 

   2 No 248 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2819-2823 HSD110h HSD110h - Arrange w - Managed care org A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 59 

   1 Yes 20 

   2 No 262 

2824-2828 HSD110i HSD110i - Arrange w - Private physician A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 51 

   1 Yes 88 

   2 No 202 

2829-2833 HSD110j HSD110j - Arrange w - Private dentist A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 53 

   1 Yes 43 

   2 No 245 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2834-2838 HSD110k HSD110k - Arrange w - Private nurse prac A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 52 

   1 Yes 20 

   2 No 269 

2839-2843 HSD110l HSD110l - Arrange w - Private psych A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 67 

   1 Yes 39 

   2 No 235 

2844-2848 HSD110m HSD110m - Arrange w - Private psychiatrist A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 72 

   1 Yes 29 

   2 No 240 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2849-2853 HSD110n HSD110n - Arrange w - Private soc worker A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 72 

   1 Yes 28 

   2 No 241 

2854-2858 HSD110o HSD110o - Arrange w - Private counsel A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 70 

   1 Yes 47 

   2 No 224 

2859-2863 HSD111a HSD111a - Arrange other sites - Primary care A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 61 

   1 Yes 65 

   2 No 215 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2864-2868 HSD111b HSD111b - Arrange other sites - Rx meds A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 61 

   1 Yes 54 

   2 No 226 

2869-2873 HSD111c HSD111c - Arrange other sites - Seasonal influenza 
vaccine 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 51 

   1 Yes 152 

   2 No 138 

2874-2878 HSD111d HSD111d - Arrange other sites - HPV vaccine A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 55 

   1 Yes 58 

   2 No 228 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2879-2883 HSD111e HSD111e - Arrange other sites - Other immun A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 54 

   1 Yes 95 

   2 No 192 

2884-2888 HSD111f HSD111f - Arrange other sites - ID/school-based 
mgmt of acute illnesses 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 58 

   1 Yes 85 

   2 No 198 

2889-2893 HSD111g HSD111g - Arrange other sites - ID/school-based 
mgmt of chronic hlth conditions 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 58 

   1 Yes 90 

   2 No 193 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2894-2898 HSD111h HSD111h - Arrange other sites - Case mgmt chronic 

hlth conditions 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 59 

   1 Yes 96 

   2 No 186 

2899-2903 HSD111i HSD111i - Arrange other sites - Case mgmt 
disabilities 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 65 

   1 Yes 117 

   2 No 159 

2904-2908 HSD111j HSD111j - Arrange other sites - Sports physicals A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 59 

   1 Yes 149 

   2 No 133 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2909-2913 HSD111k HSD111k - Arrange other sites - Oral hlthcare A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 46 

   1 Yes 143 

   2 No 152 

2914-2918 HSD111l HSD111l - Arrange other sites - Topical fluorides A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 52 

   1 Yes 120 

   2 No 169 

2919-2923 HSD111m HSD111m - Arrange other sites - Dental sealants A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 53 

   1 Yes 118 

   2 No 170 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2924-2928 HSD111n HSD111n - Arrange other sites - Tobacco use 

cessation 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 63 

   1 Yes 68 

   2 No 210 

2929-2933 HSD111o HSD111o - Arrange other sites - Alcohol/drug tx A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 64 

   1 Yes 84 

   2 No 193 

2934-2938 HSD111p HSD111p - Arrange other sites - Counseling after 
natural disaster 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 151 

   2 No 116 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2939-2943 HSD111q HSD111q - Arrange other sites - Crisis intervention 

for personal prob 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 156 

   2 No 111 

2944-2948 HSD111r HSD111r - Arrange other sites - ID emot/behav 
disorders 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 78 

   1 Yes 142 

   2 No 121 

2949-2953 HSD111s HSD111s - Arrange other sites - Counseling 
emot/behav disorders 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 153 

   2 No 112 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2954-2958 HSD111t HSD111t - Arrange other sites - Stress mgmt A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 80 

   1 Yes 104 

   2 No 157 

2959-2963 HSD111u HSD111u - Arrange other sites - Weight mgmt A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 70 

   1 Yes 42 

   2 No 229 

2964-2968 HSD111v HSD111v - Arrange other sites - Eating disorder 
services 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 77 

   1 Yes 55 

   2 No 209 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2969-2973 HSD111w HSD111w - Arrange other sites - Phys/sexual/emot 

abuse services 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 78 

   1 Yes 128 

   2 No 135 

2974-2978 HSD111x HSD111x - Arrange other sites - Family problem 
services 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 81 

   1 Yes 124 

   2 No 136 

2979-2983 HSD111y HSD111y - Arrange other sites - After - school prog 
for students 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 69 

   1 Yes 148 

   2 No 124 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2984-2988 HSD111z HSD111z - Arrange other sites - Child care options 

for teen parents 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 49 

   2 No 219 

2989-2993 HSD111aa HSD111aa - Arrange other sites -WIC/SNAP 
enrollment/food stamps/banks 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 77 

   1 Yes 96 

   2 No 168 

2994-2998 HSD111bb HSD111bb - Arrange other sites - 
Temporary/permanent housing 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 79 

   1 Yes 97 

   2 No 165 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
2999-3003 HSD111cc HSD111cc - Arrange other sites - Medicaid/SCHIP A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 82 

   1 Yes 100 

   2 No 159 

3004-3008 HSD111dd HSD111dd - Arrange other sites - Accessing benefits 
students w disab 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 83 

   1 Yes 132 

   2 No 126 

3009-3013 HSD111ee HSD111ee - Arrange other sites - Job readiness skills 
prog 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 82 

   1 Yes 134 

   2 No 125 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3014-3018 HSD111ff HSD111ff - Arrange other sites - HIV testing A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 70 

   1 Yes 49 

   2 No 222 

3019-3023 HSD111gg HSD111gg - Arrange other sites - HIV tx A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 44 

   2 No 223 

3024-3028 HSD111hh HSD111hh - Arrange other sites - nPEP A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 36 

   2 No 232 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3029-3033 HSD111ii HSD111ii - Arrange other sites - STD testing A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 67 

   1 Yes 58 

   2 No 216 

3034-3038 HSD111jj HSD111jj - Arrange other sites - STD tx A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 75 

   1 Yes 55 

   2 No 211 

3039-3043 HSD111kk HSD111kk - Arrange other sites - Pregnancy testing A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 64 

   2 No 203 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3044-3048 HSD111ll HSD111ll - Arrange other sites - Lab tests A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 69 

   1 Yes 50 

   2 No 222 

3049-3053 HSD111mm HSD111mm - Arrange other sites - Prenatal care A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 70 

   1 Yes 51 

   2 No 220 

3054-3058 HSD111nn HSD111nn - Arrange other sites - Prov of condoms A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 66 

   1 Yes 43 

   2 No 232 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3059-3063 HSD111oo HSD111oo - Arrange other sites - Prov of condom 

lubricant 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 65 

   1 Yes 32 

   2 No 244 

3064-3068 HSD111pp HSD111pp - Arrange other sites - Prov of 
contraceptives 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 63 

   1 Yes 38 

   2 No 240 

3069-3073 HSD112a HSD112a - Arrange other sites - Nutr/dietary behav 
counseling 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 62 

   2 No 203 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3074-3078 HSD112b HSD112b - Arrange other sites - PA/fitness 

counseling 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 74 

   1 Yes 63 

   2 No 204 

3079-3083 HSD112c HSD112c - Arrange other sites - Preg prev A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 74 

   2 No 194 

3084-3088 HSD112d HSD112d - Arrange other sites - HIV prev A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 73 

   2 No 195 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3089-3093 HSD112e HSD112e - Arrange other sites - STD prev A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 72 

   1 Yes 76 

   2 No 193 

3094-3098 HSD112f HSD112f - Arrange other sites - Suicide prev A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 81 

   1 Yes 111 

   2 No 149 

3099-3103 HSD112g HSD112g - Arrange other sites - Tobacco use prev A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 73 

   1 Yes 99 

   2 No 169 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3104-3108 HSD112h HSD112h - Arrange other sites - Alcohol/drug use 

prev 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 112 

   2 No 153 

3109-3113 HSD112i HSD112i - Arrange other sites - Violence prev A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 76 

   1 Yes 119 

   2 No 146 

3114-3118 HSD112j HSD112j - Arrange other sites - Injury prev/safety 
counseling 

A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 79 

   1 Yes 86 

   2 No 176 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3119-3123 HSD113a HSD113a - Arrange other sites - Case mgmt 

emot/behav disorders 
A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 79 

   1 Yes 161 

   2 No 101 

3124-3128 HSD113b HSD113b - Arrange other sites - Family counseling A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 85 

   1 Yes 116 

   2 No 140 

3129-3133 HSD113c HSD113c - Arrange other sites - Group counseling A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 90 

   1 Yes 113 

   2 No 138 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3134-3138 HSD113d HSD113d - Arrange other sites - Indiv counseling A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 83 

   1 Yes 171 

   2 No 87 

3139-3143 HSD113e HSD113e - Arrange other sites - Intake eval A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 88 

   1 Yes 139 

   2 No 114 

3144-3148 HSD113f HSD113f - Arrange other sites - Peer counseling A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 88 

   1 Yes 94 

   2 No 159 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3149-3153 HSD113g HSD113g - Arrange other sites - Support group A Skipped 272 

   C Not answered 91 

   1 Yes 100 

   2 No 150 

3154-3158 HSD114a HSD114a - Employee wellness - BMI screening C Not answered 67 

   1 Yes 137 

   2 No 409 

3159-3163 HSD114b HSD114b - Employee wellness - Cholesterol 
screening 

C Not answered 64 

   1 Yes 137 

   2 No 412 

3164-3168 HSD114c HSD114c - Employee wellness - Blood pressure 
screening 

C Not answered 59 

   1 Yes 230 

   2 No 324 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3169-3173 HSD114d HSD114d - Employee wellness - Diabetes screening C Not answered 67 

   1 Yes 122 

   2 No 424 

3174-3178 HSD114e HSD114e - Employee wellness - Fitness assessment C Not answered 71 

   1 Yes 80 

   2 No 462 

3179-3183 HSD114f HSD114f - Employee wellness - Immun C Not answered 56 

   1 Yes 345 

   2 No 212 

3184-3188 HSD115 HSD115 - Dist person oversees/coordinate HSV C Not answered 46 

   F Logically inconsistent 24 

   1 Yes 436 

   2 No 107 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3189-3193 HSD116 HSD116 - R is person A Skipped 107 

   C Not answered 41 

   1 Yes 352 

   2 No 113 

3194-3198 HSD117 HSD117 - Dist person oversees/coordinate 
counsel/psych/SS 

C Not answered 85 

   F Logically inconsistent 24 

   1 Yes 405 

   2 No 99 

3199-3203 HSD118 HSD118 - R is person A Skipped 99 

   C Not answered 51 

   1 Yes 55 

   2 No 408 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3204-3208 HSD119_1 HSD119_1 - R degree - Nursing A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 316 

   2 No 112 

3209-3213 HSD119_2 HSD119_2 - R degree - Public Health A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 27 

   2 No 401 

3214-3218 HSD119_3 HSD119_3 - R degree - Biology A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 12 

   2 No 416 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3219-3223 HSD119_4 HSD119_4 - R degree - Hlthcare admin/business A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 19 

   2 No 409 

3224-3228 HSD119_5 HSD119_5 - R degree - Counseling A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 15 

   2 No 413 

3229-3233 HSD119_6 HSD119_6 - R degree - Psych A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 22 

   2 No 406 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3234-3238 HSD119_7 HSD119_7 - R degree - Social work A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 6 

   2 No 422 

3239-3243 HSD119_8 HSD119_8 - R degree - Other science A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 18 

   2 No 410 

3244-3248 HSD119_9 HSD119_9 - R degree - Ed A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 114 

   2 No 314 
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Column 
Location Variable Variable Label Value Formatted Value Count 
3249-3253 HSD119_10 HSD119_10 - R degree - None of these A Skipped 157 

   C Not answered 28 

   1 Yes 24 

   2 No 404 
 


